## Rotary Club of Dronfield Earthquake Newsletter 7 April 2016

## Please copy to groups, clubs or individuals who might be interested

If you would like to read all previous newsletters, tracing the course of our Appeal, go to http://www.dronfieldrotary.org.uk/nepal\_earthquake\_appeal.htm

## Anniversary celebrations: building materials arrive for the school at Prithvi Rupa, Pokhara, Nepal















Now it's the New Year in Nepal ... and this is also the first anniversary of the devastating earthquake. Many local groups and individuals contributed **£40,000** to rebuild the damaged school in our adopted village. At last the first building materials have arrived on site. We'll keep you in touch as building begins in earnest.

The new site is on a hilltop, well away from the landslides which are threatening the 'old' site. The village of Talmari owns the land, and as their contribution to the school has undertaken to cut timber from their community forest. This will be shaped into windows and doors at the local carpenter's yard. The work is overseen by the village committee, the Head Teacher Jagat Lamichhane, and a supervisor from the Rotary Club of Pokhara Fishtail.



.... and a shed! What's a building site without a shed?

EARTHQUAKE Please continue to support us. Many of your contributions are greatly increased by Gift Aid and grants

**Online payments**: Send cash by credit transfer to 'RCD BENEVOLENT FND' Sort code 405240 Account 00027635 It's very important that we know who has given. Please therefore include the reference 'QUAKE' then your name. Within your bank transfer page there will be a choice 'Make Payment' or similar where you can give your identity.

**Cheques:** Make payable to the charity account 'Rotary Club of Dronfield Benevolent Fund', and post to 'Dronfield Nepal Earthquake Appeal, 31 West Croft Drive, Inkersall, Chesterfield S43 3GA' along with your name. Please email the Treasurer (below) to give early notification of monies being sent.

If you are an individual donor and qualify for Gift Aid, email our Treasurer at treasurer@fishtailfund.com for a Gift Aid form.